Mayor Lyndon Glazier opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Those in attendance included Trustee Roger Lallier, Trustee Steve Haskins, Clerk/Treasurer Jill Mattison, Deputy Clerk Sandra Besaw, Part-Time/Temporary Clerk/Treasurer James Horth, Code Enforcement Officer John Howland, and County Legislator Michael Yerdon, Also attending the meeting were Tim Ridgeway from the Lacona Fire Department and Star Carter and Warren Sela from Development Authority of the North Country (DANC).

Ms. Carter conducted a presentation on using the DANC portal to access our GIS data. Currently, the Village’s water system is mapped out on the DANC site.  Other infrastructure could be added, for an additional charge, including sewers, storm drainage, signs, trees and sidewalks. The current contract between the Village and DANC expires this month; the fee for renewal is $850 per year for 3 years and the cost is shared with the Village of Sandy Creek. There will be a more in-depth training on using the portal and the GIs data on May 26 at 7:00 pm in the Village office and should take about 45 minutes. 
The minutes of the April regular meeting and the organizational meeting were approved.

The monthly bills were audited and approved for payment as well as the transfers below. Abstract 22, vouchers #235-238 in the amount of $6043.20 and Abstract 23, vouchers #239-257 in the amount of $11,388.21.
A1325.11 = $130.00 from A1420.4

A1325.12 = $1480.00 from A1420.4

A1325.4 = $209.00 from A1420.4

A1620.4 = $484.00 from A1620.1

The financial report ending April 30, 2021 along with supporting documentation was accepted as submitted.

Fund Balances April 30, 2021
A- General Fund $170,797.07
A- Fire Apparatus Reserve $57,898.44
F - Water Fund $29,058.51
J - Joint Youth Recreation Program $0.00

TA - Trust and Agency $0.00
Bank Account Balances April 30, 2021:

Checking $0.08
Money Market $257,754.02
Music at the Market $0.43
LACONA FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Chief LaRock was absent.
CODE ENFORCEMENT:

CEO Howland stated he had issued a couple of permits and sent out compliance letters. He said he would wait a week or two to send letters for lawns due to the recent rainfall. CEO Howland also reported on the septic trouble at the Clark property next to the feed store, believing the system is overloaded with the number of adults residing on the property.
COUNTY LEGISLATOR:

Legislator Michael Yerdon reported that the legislature has lifted the hiring freeze and purchasing restrictions; there are many vacancies in county positions and they have been authorized to fill those vacancies including 40 openings in the Department of Social Services (out of 322 positions). New York State passed a conservation law allowing 12-year-old youth to hunt with a parent; each county must pass a local law to allow the same and the legislature would vote on this the next Thursday meeting. The legislature will also be discussing moving more county funds to support Camp Zerbe as they feel it’s 540 acres are being underutilized.
HISTORIAN

Historian Peggy Rice submitted her monthly historian’s report and filed it with the Village Clerk.
OLD BUSINESS:
The “Children at Play” signs topic was brought up for discussion again as NYMIR recommends removing them. The question was raised as to where these signs are located in the Village, other than on Prospect Street. Trustee Haskins will conduct a sign inventory.
Tr. Haskins brought up a previous discussion on condemning personal property, asking for more clarification and more discussion on the history and the process. The question was asked of the CEO under what requirements can he condemn a property. He stated that if a complaint is filed with him he is obligated to investigate. If the village then decides to condemn, the village becomes liable for demolition and removal.
Tr. Haskins brought up the investment and procurement policies. He cited that a plan for investing needs to be drafted per the policy. He also noted there was nothing in the procurement policy about purchasing from other sources (i.e., piggy-backing) and that the purchasing agent specified in the policy needs to be changed.
NEW BUSINESS:
The Board authorized signing the DANC agreement and the Memorandum of Understanding with the Village of Sandy Creek. Tr. Haskins asked about having the drainage system mapped out and DANC will be consulted for a proposal.

Kimberly Spearance has been appointed as an Alternate to the Village Planning Board for a 2-year term to expire 5/9/2023. The Planning Board currently consists of Nyle Landas (3-year term to 4/11/2023), Chairman; David Haynes (completing a 3-year term that expires 4/11/2023), Vice Chairman; Danielle Babcock (3-year term expires 8/1/2021), Secretary; and Mrs. Spearance, Alternate.
Mr. Ridgeway had previously asked about clearing the brush on the embankment at the Market Site. The Board decided it could wait and review next year.

The Board approved the purchase of 10 bracket sets for the flag banners on utility poles. The Military Moms organization requested to place their Hometown Heroes banners on the existing brackets in the village which then would leave the remaining village-owned flag banners to be displayed on other village streets utilizing the new brackets. Mr. Ridgeway will install the new brackets and banners.
The Village Tax roll was presented for 2021 and the board approved the Mayor signing the tax warrant in the amount of $92,856.83.

The Board discussed the forthcoming American Rescue Plan Funds. The Village is expecting approximately $59,967.61 ($109.63 per capita at 547 per the 2019 census). No clear guidelines were available at the time of the meeting on permissible use of the funds. One option discussed was new instrumentation at the well fields, a joint expenditure with the Village of Sandy Creek.

The Village does not have a Future Disaster Emergencies Plan as required by New York State. Clerk Mattison offered that DANC may have a draft of one that we could adapt to our needs.
The Mayor signed the Engagement Letter with Barclay Damon LLP.

The Board discussed the annual water agreement with Sugar Shack. Tr. Haskins asked how much the agreement was for, citing differences in payment rates. Signing the agreement was tabled until next meeting so that the clerk would be able to gather more info.
The Board discussed the Marijuana Regulation and Taxation Act. There were different opinions on allowing retail sales within the Village. A resolution to opt-out must be entered by December 31, 2021. Further discussions were tabled until the new meeting.

The village clock tower needs to be repaired, each face needs a new motor. There is money in the budget (left to the village from the Coterie Club for clock repairs). Tr. Haskins made a motion to explore the repairs needed and get quotes. Jim White will be contacted as he previously worked on the clock tower.

The Mayor brought up the need to get potholes filled on Village streets. He had spoken with Phil’s Paving who informed him a decision would have to be made soon as their schedule was filling up. Tr. Haskins will draft the specifications so the Village can solicit proposals for the patching project and will mark the holes needing to be filled.
Board members were reminded to complete the NYMIR training on workplace harassment.

Board members agreed to stop in the office on May 28 to sign the year-end bills.

There being no other business to be brought before the board, at 8:51 PM a motion to adjourn was offered by Tr. Lallier, seconded by Tr. Haskins, carried.

The next regular meeting will be held on June 14, 2021 at 7:00 PM.
Jill M. Mattison, CMC, RMC, CMFO

Village Clerk/Treasurer

